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GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL

TO THE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

DELAWARE STATE UNIVERSITY, MBNA AMERICA BUILDING

MINUTES OF APRIL 17, 2008

Members Present:  Carol Harman, Shirley Jackson, James Lafferty, Robert Marceluk, Lisa Pertzoff, Janet Ray, Chuck Tarver, Paula Voshell, Mary Wicks

Members Excused:  Jack Akester, Andrea Guest, George Meldrum, Charles Sawchenko

Members Absent:  Anthony Brazen, Pierre Stevens, Gary Wirt

Associate Members Present:  Carlyle Hooff, Connie Hughes, Michael Kriner, William Rhines

Associate Members Excused:  Eliza Hirst

Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Chris DiSanto, Michael Kelleher, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, Patricia Maichle, Aimee McFarlan

	TOPIC

Call to Order

Review of Minutes
Chairman’s Report

Budget Committee

Membership Committee

DPC Advisory Committee

Children’s Committee

Employment Committee

Director’s Report

Old/New Business

Public Comment

Adjournment


	DISCUSSION

Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves.

Discussion took place regarding the reappointment of associate members.  Chairman Lafferty conveyed that Delaware statute prohibits electronic voting for organizations of this type.  Alternative ways in which to conduct voting will be examined.     
Chairman Lafferty spoke of the Campaign for Mental Health Reform annual awards dinner he attended in Washington, DC in which Senators Kennedy and Domenici received awards for their work on mental health parity.
Chairman Lafferty solicited Council for nominations for the Robert J. Berndt Humanitarian Award.  He shared his personal recommendation.   Nominations for the Berndt award will be considered at the May Council meeting.
There was a discussion about budget cuts.  Michael Kelleher indicated that he did not have any FY 2009 budget cut information to share but that the division does not anticipate that it will be affected by budget reductions for the current fiscal year.  Meeting participants expressed concern that the notification of program eliminations would not allow sufficient time to inform consumers. The need to advocate at Legislative Hall for program continuation was discussed.  Mr. Kelleher was asked to follow-up with Renata Henry regarding the budget.
No report.

No report.

Chairman Lafferty commented on Sam Abdallah’s interaction with staff and patients’ family members.  He updated Council on the implementation of the Governor’s Task Force recommendations.  Additional updates regarding same will be provided at the May Council meeting.
Chairman Lafferty spoke of his discussion with Eliza Hirst regarding the submission of PM 46 reports.    
A question was posed as to whether another group of patients has been identified for discharge to community placements.  Michael Kelleher indicated the FY 2009 GRB does not include new community placements.   A discussion regarding DPC costs following the person into the community ensued.   DPC vacancies, overtime, and personnel costs were discussed.  

Council was updated on CMH’s ongoing collaboration with DSAMH and DDDS regarding the issue of transition and the provision of services to children with a dual diagnosis, respectively.  
Plans for a two day training to evaluate juvenile drug court were reviewed.  The efficacy of the CMH court was briefly discussed. 

A brief discussion took place regarding the Delaware State Housing Authority’s Step-up Program.  
Ms. Harman noted the summary of an article related to the Child Development-Community Policing Program, reviewed the role of the CMH Quality Management Committee and informed of the upcoming May is Mental Health Month event to be held in partnership with Rita’s Water Ice.  The implementation of the Community Policing Program within other law enforcement agencies was discussed.   
Through the chairman, Council was briefly updated on the progress of the Supported Employment Program.   
Michael Kelleher updated Council on the opening of the Dartmouth Woods and Grubb Road group homes.

Meeting participants were informed of the DHSS Healthcare Career Fair being held April 19 at the Delaware Psychiatric Center.  Potential employment opportunities at other 24/7 state facilities were noted.  
Chairman Lafferty spoke of his communication with one of the opponents of the group homes.  Meeting participants exchanged dialog regarding the public’s perception of individuals with mental illness, and the community reaction regarding the opening of group homes.  The importance of educating the public regarding the broad spectrum of mental illness was noted.  A suggestion was made that community providers managing group homes make a concerted effort to implement a community outreach program and that Council establish an outreach committee.  Chairman Lafferty requested that Michael Kriner and Carlyle Hooff collaborate on an ad hoc basis to establish such a committee and provide feedback at the June Council meeting.   Carlyle Hooff shared her discussion with the attorney for the Dartmouth Woods homeowner and subsequent suggestions. 
Bob Marceluk spoke of the upcoming Drew Sopirak Memorial Program sponsored by the University of Delaware chapter of Active Minds.  Meeting participants were invited to access www.newdirectionsdelaware.org for additional details.  

Paula Voshell reported that the Delaware State Housing Authority’s draft of the Consolidated Plan for Housing and Community Development is available at www.destatehousing.com for review.   The five overarching goals were reviewed.

Meeting participants were informed of the upcoming two day SOAR training being held at Connections’ Wolf Creek site.  

Connie Hughes made Council aware of the July 17 gubernatorial disabilities forum being held at the Delaware Technical & Community College Terry Campus. Meeting participants were encouraged to attend.   

Vince Boehm spoke of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.   Details will be shared electronically with Council.  

A suggestion for a retreat for the purpose of revitalizing Council was presented. Chairman Lafferty and James Larks will meet to discuss the possibility.

There being no further business, Paul Voshell moved to adjourn at 10:50 a.m.  Mary Wicks seconded the motion.  So moved.
	ACTION

Bob Marceluk moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Paula Voshell seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
 


The next Governor’s Advisory Council Meeting will be held Thursday, May 15, 2008 in the Buck Library at the Buena Vista Conference and Reception Center.
ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD THE THIRD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH
